
WALBERSWICK WOMEN’S INSTITUTE
FOUNDED:  9th SEPTEMBER 1918

On 9th September 1918, a group of ladies gathered at Longroof, Leveretts Lane, the home of Miss 
Owen, and agreed to start a Women’s Institute in the Village.  A Committee was set up and Mrs 
Hilda Beebee, of Millcroft, Millfield Road (who was a great friend of Lady Denman, the first 
National Chairman of the National Federation of Women’s Institutes) was elected President.  On 
9th October 1918 the Inaugural Meeting of the Institute took place, again at Miss Owen’s house. It 
was agreed to hold meetings on the first Thursday of each month at Longroof, with a lecture, tea 
and music.   On the third Thursday of each month a social meeting to be held at Millcroft.  
Lectures were given on home nursing and soft toy making.  20 women became members at the 
Inaugural Meeting. 

  
               Mrs Harry Block  
               Founder member 



  

1919  - In February the Institute had first refusal on taking out a lease on the “Old School Room” 
at a rental of £6 per annum.  Members gave or loaned furniture and a sewing machine was 
presented to be loaned to members for 6d per day. Members were active in many areas, providing 
rabbit skins for glove making needed by an Institute in Kent, cured 9d, uncured 2d, and basket 
making from local rushes.   
1920 -  Arrangements were made to obtain an Army hut with an estimate of £15 from Teddy 
Thompson for the removal of the hut and re-erection to its present location on the Green.   
In July a letter was received from the Military Authorities to say that the Hut was to be removed 
within seven days or it would be reclaimed by the Government. 

THE WI HUT 1920 - 1970 

  

1924 – A Clock for the WI Hut was bought with a gift of £10 in memory of Miss Ella Powell,  
Founder Member and first Treasurer and Secretary. 
1928 – On 20th October, Mrs Frances Gilbert (one of the oldest members) presented a bouquet 
to Princess Mary at Ipswich.  Miss Watson, as Secretary, joined the Guard of Honour.  Also in 
attendance were Mrs, Adams, Mrs Kerridge and Mrs Lane.  



1930 

  
Miss Powell was the first Secretary/Treasurer of Walberswick WI 



1940’s 
Composed by Mrs Adams, a Founder Member, and printed and illustrated by Miss Jessie 
Browton 

  



1940  - During the Second World War knitting became an important pastime and by July,  226 
garments  

had been sent to the Mission for Seamen. 

  

School Children and Members collected paper salvage, proceeds were used to send a parcel to 
every serving man and woman from the Village.  Members picked fruit and made jams and seed 
potatoes were given to members to grow a crop for sale on the Village Green in July. 



1943 -  To celebrate the Silver Jubilee of Walberswick WI, a party was held at “Lane Corner”.  A 
play, “The Silver Wedding” was written and acted by members.  A celebratory cake was made 
with ingredients which had been sent from Wellsford WI, North Auckland, New Zealand. 

A Poem written to celebrate Walberswick WI’s Silver Jubilee in 1943. 

  

Composed by Mrs Adams, a founder member, and printed and illustrated by Miss Jessie M 
Browton. 



1945 -   Over 455 garments were knitted this year and members undertook to do mending and 
darning for the Forces.  Comforts were sent to each Serving Man of the Village, also Land Girls, 
Coastguard Patrol and Home Guard and to members of the Forces stationed in the Village.   

After the War, Miss Jessie Browton came to live in Walberswick .  She was an artist and produced 
the WI posters.  On her death aged 89 in 1971 a flowering tree was planted in the grounds of the 
Village Hall in memory of her services.  The first tree on the right at the back of the Hall. 

1951 – A Revue “As Others See Us” written by Mea Allen with music by Patricia Morgan was staged 
in the Gannon Room.  The  WI took part. 

  
L/R:   Mrs Parnell, Mrs Frances Gilbert, Mrs Olive Quenzer 

1953 – During the Great East Anglian Flood Walberswick was flooded up to the Anchor Hotel.  
Many houses were flooded including the WI Hut.  WI Members rallied to help in mopping-up 
operations and the monthly meeting had to be cancelled.  Haddenham WI very kindly sent money 
from their Blessings Jug for flood damage, and Solihull WI sent £5,  a new electric fire was 
purchased in place of the ruined one. This prompted Walberswick WI to start a Blessings Jug 
which is still in operation and has produced welcome gifts to sick members. 



                                                              
1965 – To celebrate the Golden Jubilee of the National Federation of Women’s Institutes, a Royal 
Garden Party was held at Buckingham Palace.  Miss Olive Rooke, a past President, was chosen to 
attend. 

Treasures exhibited at Saltlick to celebrate Jubilee Year of the NFWI 
(National Federation of Women’s Institutes) 

  



Mrs Frances Gilbert (front left) being congratulated on her 47 years’ service.(1965) 

  
Mrs Frances Gilbert was a founder member, her daughter, Peggie Rogers, was President 1986 to 
1988 and 
her granddaughter, Sandra Howe a member in the 2000’s.                                                 



1967 – Mrs Henrietta M Buncombe, a founder member and President in 1937/38, seen here 
surrounded by evidence of her interest in “Produce and Crafts”. 

                                                 

1968 – Golden Jubilee Year  -  The Golden Jubilee was celebrated with a dinner of Turkey and 
Plum Pudding at the Anchor Hotel.  A “flower windmill” (with sails that worked) together with the 
badge of the East Suffolk Federation made of tulips, carnations and greenery were on display.  A 
birthday cake was presented by Mrs Bateman and Mrs Jewers. 

The Footpaths Group was formed consisting of members and husbands who were interested in 
conservation. 

1969 – The WI presented to the Village a complete map of the footpaths displayed in a standing 
oak frame outside the Village Hall.  This was renewed and the frame renovated for the Queen’s 
Jubilee in 1977. 

In April at the Group Meeting in Bramfield, Walberswick was responsible for the entertainment.  
Mrs Bunch produced a performance of “Cries of London” and trained 16 Members in singing 
various London songs, “Strawberry Fair”, “Sweet Lass of Richmond Hill” and others.  It was so 
successful that the cast were invited to perform it again at the Lowestoft Half Yearly Council 
Meeting. 

                                    
                                  Mrs Margery (Mazie) Allen               Back: Betty Flack, Mary Bell, Mrs 
Coucher, 
                                                                                                 Joan Holling:  Front:  Chris 
Richards, Mrs Hokey 



 1970’s – Footpaths Working Group – Dr and Mrs Rainsdale, David and Fay Chipperfield, Barbara 
Halsey, 
 Mr and Mrs Pinder, Mrs Bunch, Elsie Bally and others. 

  

During the 1970’s/80’s, through Mrs Doris English (front row in white) we had a tie up with Eltham 
WI of Taranki, New Zealand. 

  



1977 – A MAP OF THE VILLAGE PRODUCED BY PHYLLIS MORGANS OF GREENWAYS, 
WALBERSWICK 

  

  



  

   



1978 – The Queen and Queen Elizabeth, the Queen Mother were invited to the Annual Garden 
Meeting celebrating 60 years of Walberswick WI. 

  



  



1978 – Diamond Jubilee Year -  The Diamond Jubilee was celebrated with a Dinner Party in the 
Village Hall on 9th September. 

   
Peggie Rogers, Olive Quenzer and Edith Block             Peggie Rogers, Joan H, Kathleen Paterson,  
admire the celebration cake.                                           Fay Chipperfield, Janet Smith 

  
A Bygones Exhibition was held at Longroof, Leveretts Lane, to celebrate the Diamond Jubilee. 
This photograph was taken in the garden of Longroof where 60 years earlier the first photograph 
of the  
founder members of Walberswick WI was taken. 
Back row:  Peggy Purves, Kathleen Patterson, Connie Henderson, Betty Flack, Mary Bell, Margaret 
Lacey, Claudine Powell.  Seated:  Evangeline Kerridge, Janet Smith and Mrs Bunch 



1984 – WI members in Mrs Corson’s garden 

  
Joanna Sheldon, Margaret Lacey, Peggie Rogers, Millie Webber, Elsie Bally, Wyn Riddell, Mary 
Godsmack, Margaret Corson, Margaret Adkinson, Mary Bell, Pauline Payne, Kathleen Patterson, 
Sylvie Fairs, Gladys Coleman – and others. 
  



  



1987 – Visit to Charsfield 

  
Standing:  Vida Connick, ???, Leighton Block, Stella Andrews, Edith Block 

Sitting:  ???, Violet Meadows, Vivien Finnie, Joanna Sheldon 



  



1989 – A Dabble Day was held when members displayed their skills in lace making, printing on 
silk, wood turning, enamelling, and lino cutting.  Also in the 1980’s Colley Dalley won the Jubilee 
Cup for spoken word and Margaret Adkinson was runner up in Class 1. 

  
Dabble Day -  Christine Fisher teaching Spinning 

1990 – 11th September – The day of the National Tea Party to celebrate the 75th Birthday of the WI 
– every woman in the village was invited.  An exhibition of Crafts was held and Mrs Tracey gave a 
very interesting talk on the history of Clog Dancing and a demonstration showing how the rhythms 
were intrinsic to the clatter of the looms in the cotton mills. 



1991 – A group of WI members joined more than 200 East Suffolk members in Rendlesham Forest, 
Woodbridge, to replace trees destroyed in the 1987 storm. 

                                   
                                                                   Angela McKay and Dorothy 

                                                      
                                       Margaret Adkinson – President 1989/1990 – 2010/2012  
                                                  plants a Rowan Tree outside the Village Hall. 

1993 – The 75th Anniversary Year - Was celebrated with a buffet supper and craft display.  
Sandon WI Essex, also celebrating their 75th Anniversary, joined in.  The morning before the 
celebrations, a reporter from Radio Suffolk interviewed Mrs Mary Stanyer, President, and Mrs 
Peggie Rogers, the daughter of one of the founder members. 

  
BBC Radio Suffolk reporter, John Eley, interviewing Wyn Riddell a former President 

                                                       



   

1994 – A service of thanksgiving was held at Holy Trinity Church, Blythburgh to celebrate the 75th 
Anniversary of SEFWI (Suffolk East Federation of Women’s Institutes).  The service was attended 
by the Bishop and his wife, Rev John Francis and Rev Harry Webb. 



1995 – A Poetry Competition was held “Walberswick now Summer is Here” being the theme. 

  

A tea was held in the Village Hall to celebrate 50 years of Peace.  At the Christmas Party a talk 
was given on a family holiday in Walberswick in 1894 based on the diary of 14 year old Janet 
Binyon. 

1996 –  Barbara Taylor founded a Bridge Group, they played in the Village every Monday under the 
tuition of Peter Watkiss. 

1997 – Professor and Mrs Dungey held a celebration buffet lunch at Longroof to commemorate the 
Centenary of the WI’s formation at Stoney Creek, Ontario, Canada in 1897 - Jill Freud was guest 
speaker. 

                                            
                                                             The Commemorative Plate 



1998 – The 80th Birthday of Walberswick WI was celebrated and the first Walberswick WI News was 
printed in January. 

2003 – Vivien Finnie compiled a ditty for the SEFWI competition at the Suffolk Show: 

“O Larkspur me on so I Speedwell 
To love in the Mist with a Harebell 

Nasturtiums and Tansy 
Brought thoughts of Pansy 

And I rose to the chime of the Bluebell” 

2014 –                A bouquet was presented to Vivien Finnie to celebrate her 100th Birthday. 

                                                                  

2015 – To celebrate the 100th Birthday of the WI the Committee organised a Lunch and Revue – a 
light hearted adaptation from the history of the WI which was originally known (jokingly) as the 
Wild Indians or 
Wandering Idiots. 

                                                                  

                                                                 Designed by Jill Willison 

      



Members wore their best hats and pearls at the celebration lunch 

            
Back Row:  Doris Brynley-Jones, Irene Prince, Jill Willison, Sue Flack, Erica Donnellan, Sue 
Pearson, Marian Beard. 
Middle Row:  Rita Woodcraft, Judith Hetherington, Elisabeth Robertson, Pat Atherton, Ann 
Beckham, Mary Nuttall, Jayne Tibbles, Julia Josephs, Sue Ireland-Cutting, Janet Kohn, Diana 
Wright, Muriel Wortley, Sheiriece Bailey-Squires, Sandra Howe 
Front Row:  Val Anderson, Anne Easterbrook, Sandra Gordon, Chrissie Reeves, Pru Ford-Crush, 
Margaret Adkinson, Margot Godbold, Shirley-Ann Humphries 

2016 – To commemorate the Queen’s 90th Birthday, members made Crowns to wear at the Village 
celebrations . 

                           

                 L – R  Elisabeth Robertson, Judith Hetherington, Margot Godbold, Sue Walpole 



  
Back Row:  Inger Edwards, Jayne Tibbles, Janet Kohn, The Queen, Rita Woodcraft, Ann Beckham, 
Margaret Adkinson, Shirley-Ann Humphries, Julia Josephs, Jill Willison 
Middle Row:  Judith Hetherington, Mary Nuttall, Elisabeth Robertson, Sue Walpole, Jenny 
Cardwell, Margot Godbold, Erica Donnellan, Chrissie Reeves 
Front Row:  Sue Pearson, Doris Brynley-Jones, Marian Beard, Irene Prince, Anne Easterbrook, 
Sandra Gordon 

At the suggestion of Marian Beard (rolling President) money was raised to plant 1,000 daffodils 
around the Village Sign opposite the Church to celebrate the Queen’s 90th birthday. 

  

Members and Villagers turned out to plant the bulbs. 



                              
                                                            Daffodils flowering in 2017 

2017 – A tour of the Houses of Parliament was arranged for Members and Villagers.  They were 
met by Suffolk Coastal MP, Therese Coffey in Westminster Hall and had lunch in the Houses of 
Parliament Café. 

                                    
FROM THE FRONT L – R:  Angie Vaughan, Clive Brynley-Jones, Harry Edwards, 

Paul Ireland, Moira Austin, Margaret Adkinson, Inger Edwards, 
Brian Morton, Doris Brynley-Jones, Irene Prince, Sue Ireland-Cutting, 

Judy Morton, Betsy Lemmon, Jenny Cardwell, 
Erica Donnellan, Therese Coffey, Marian Beard, 
Carol Wardell, Judith Hetherington, Sue Flack, 

John Wardell, Aubrey Pearson, Sue Pearson, John Weston 

The trip was arranged by Doris Brynley-Jones and Erica Donnellan to view the Building in its 
current form before the refurbishments are carried out. 



A Centenary Bridge Drive organised by Margaret Adkinson and Erica Donnellan was held in the 
Village Hall to raise funds to purchase bulbs to be planted around the Village to celebrate 
Walberswick WI’s 100th Anniversary on 9th September 2018.  2,000 Crocus and Snowdrop bulbs 
were planted on Stocks Green and around the Rowan tree outside the Village Hall.  

  
Members and Villagers planting bulbs on Stocks Green 



The Bridge Drive also raised money for the ACWW (Associated Country Women of the World) as a 
donation to their project for the Head-Load Fish Vendors of Tamil Nadu.  The project provides 
training and ice boxes and tools for processing the fish.  Money from the Bridge Drive and 
donations from Members amounted to £600.00 which was handed to the ACWW representative by 
Marian Beard. 

  
L – R:  Moira Hammond (ACWW) receiving a cheque for £600.00 from Marian Beard, Sue Ireland 
Cutting, 
 Irene Prince, Margaret Adkinson, Judith Hetherington, Erica Donnellan and Jenny Cardwell. 

                 
                                                      Head-Load Fish Vendors of Tamil Nadu 



2018 – WALBERSWICK W I CELEBRATES IT’S 
CENTENARY YEAR 

  



  

JANUARY -   Annual Lunch at Halesworth Golf Club 

  
                                                           L – R:  Betsy Lemmon, Mary Nuttall, Erica Donnellan,  
                                                           Angie Spicer, Sue Ireland-Cutting 

MARCH 

  

Crocuses flowering on Stocks Green to commemorate 100 years of Walberswick WI. 



MAY - Members and Villagers donated homemade cakes and savouries to raise money for 
Lighthouse Women’s Aid in Ipswich to support women and children, victims of abuse.  £270.00 was 
raise 

                            
Left:  Marian Beard, President                       Irene Prince and Sheila Parry 

Visit to Munnings Art Museum, Dedham, Essex – 24th May – enjoying lunch in the Cafe

  
Pam Webb, Muriel Wortley, Jenny Cardwell, Betsy Lemmon, Erica Donnellan, Inger Edwards 
Sue Green, Doris Brynley-Jones, Jill Willison, Sue Ireland Cutting, Angie Vaughan, Margot Godbold 
Julia Josephs, Sue Flack 



JULY 
Garden Meeting at the Village Hall.  A beautiful afternoon, Croquet and Boule in the garden, quiz 
inside, followed by tea and cakes and strawberries and cream. 

  
                                      Foreground:  Jayne Tibbles, Inger Edwards, Rita Woodcratt 
                         Left:  Mary Nuttall, Val Anderson, Elisabeth Robertson and Sandra Gordon 

  
Sue Green, Doris Brynley-Jones Sheila Parry, Erica Donnellan 

 and Ann Beckham enjoy a game of Croquet 

  
Pat Atherton, Margaret Adkinson, and Betsy Lemmon 

enjoy a game of Boule 



THE 100th ANNIVERSARY OF
WALBERSWICK WOMEN’S INSTITUTE

SEPTEMBER 1918 
The Ladies of Walberswick met at Longroof, Leveretts Lane and set up Walberswick Women’s 
Institute.  Photographed in the garden of Longroof,  the home of Mrs Owen seated on the left. 

  

SEPTEMBER 2018 
One hundred years later, the 2018 Committee photographed in the garden of Longroof. 

  
L TO R:  Sheila Parry, Muriel Wortley, Erica Donnellan (Secretary), Marian Beard (President), Irene 

Prince           (Vice-President), Sue Ireland-Cutting (Treasurer), Betsy Lemmon (Sue Flack was 
unable to attend) 



THURSDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER 2018 
A CELEBRATION OF THE CENTENARY OF 

WALBERSWICK WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

  
The Commemorative Plate 

Made by Thea of Gallery Thea, Southwold 
Now on display in the Village Hall 

Current Members, past Members and guests from SEFWI were invited to join us in the Village Hall 
for a lunch of Soup and Puds. 

  



  

  

Celebration cake made by Sue Flack 



MARIAN BEARD, PRESIDENT, 
WELCOMED 53 - MEMBERS, PAST MEMBERS AND GUESTS 

  

  
L - R:  Muriel Wortley, Sue Ireland-Cutting, Sue Flack, Marian Beard (President),  
Sheila Parry, Betsy Lemmon, Erica Donnellan (Irene Prince was unable to attend) 

  



  

Andrea Davies (left in pink) of SEFWI (Suffolk East Federation of Women’s Institutes) 
Shares a table with from left:  Chrissie Reeve, Doris Brynley-Jones,  

Judith Hetherington and Julia Josephs 

  

From the left:  Libby Purves, Jane Collier (SEFWI), Mary Nuttall,  
Christine Fisher and Judy Morton 

  

Guest Speaker, Libby Purves is presented with a  
thank you bouquet by Jill Willison 

                               Libby gave an interesting and amusing talk on her career in broadcasting.  

Libby’s mother was President of Walberswick WI from 1974 to 1976 



  

100th ANNIVERSARY POETRY COMPETITION 

Members entered 13 Poems in the Competition.  Libby judged the entries and the winner  
was Erica Donnellan seen here accepting her prize - The Walberswick WI Centenary Mug. 

  



ERICA’S POEM 

  
We received many letters of thanks from guests at the Centenary Lunch 

  



9TH SEPTEMBER 2018 
(The 100th Anniversary of the first Meeting) 

On checking through the Churchyard data on the History Society website, 8 graves of founder 
Members were located.  Marian Beard, President and Muriel Wortley placed posies on each grave 
in memory of all the Founder Members. 

            
The grave of Miss Elisabeth Helen Powell Walberswick WI’s first Secretary/Treasurer 



  
2018 MEMBERS 

Margaret Adkinson, Pat Atherton, Marian Beard, Ann Beckham, Jenny Cardwell, Erica 
Donnellan, 

 Inger Edwards, Sue Flack, Margot Godbold, Sandra Gordon, Sue Green, Shirley-Ann 
Humphries,  

Julia Josephs, Janet Kohn, Judy Morton, Mary Nuttall, Sheila Parry, Elisabeth Robertson, 
Angie Spicer, Jayne Tibbles, Angie Vaughan, Carol Wardell, Pam Webb, Jill Willison, Rita 

Woodcraft, Muriel Wortley 


